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Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project – Stage Two 

Works Notification 
 

Dear Resident/Property Owner/Business Owner, 

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) would like to advise of the 

commencement of construction works for Stage Two Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project. 

On 22 October 2020, the South Australian Government announced a $30 million commitment to deliver 

Stage Two of the Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project. In addition, upgrades will be undertaken at the 

Grenfell Road/Golden Grove Road, Milne Road/Golden Grove Road, and North East Road/Modbury 

Avenue/Golden Grove Road intersections, to allow for priority bus ‘jump’ movements along Golden 

Grove Road. (please refer to the attached locality map). 

The Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project is being delivered in two stages: 

Stage One - One Tree Hill Road to the north side (Kunzea Way) of the signalised intersection of Golden 

Grove Road/The Grove Way/Yatala Vale Road. (Expected completion late 2020) 

Stage Two - Park Lake Drive to the north side of the signalised intersection of Golden Grove Road/The 

Grove Way/Yatala Vale Road. (Expected completion third quarter 2021) 

Intersection Upgrades: Concept Design works are continuing. Updates will be provided in the coming 

months. (Works are expected to commence mid-2021 and estimated for completion in late 2021). 

Upcoming Stage Two works: 

The main site office will remain at its current location north-east of the newly constructed Hancock 

Road/Golden Grove Road roundabout. A satellite site office will be established in close proximity to 

Highgrove Road along the verge on the western side of Golden Grove Road. 

 

Survey and preliminary investigation works have already commenced in preparation for major 

construction works, which will also include:  

 Completion of satellite site establishment and service relocation works;  

 Vegetation removal and management; and  

 Earthworks and drainage works.  
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Impacts to vegetation have been assessed throughout the design development process and 

alternative options were considered and adopted, where feasible, to minimise impacts on regulated 

and significant trees, and other vegetation. To offset the loss of trees and vegetation, the Department 

has made a financial contribution towards City of Tea Tree Gully’s revegetation program in 

accordance with offset requirements of the Department’s Vegetation Removal Policy. For more 

information regarding this policy and to look at our Vegetation Fact Sheet, please visit our website on 

www.dit.sa.gov.au/golden_grove_road_upgrade 

Traffic Management: Speed and lane restrictions will apply in the vicinity of the works, with traffic 

management in place to advise motorists of the detours and changed traffic conditions. Please plan 

ahead, allow extra travel time and take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, 

lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area. Access to businesses and 

properties will also be maintained. Advance notice will be given if there is a need to temporarily 

restrict driveway access.  

 

Please note, at times during construction works, some bus stops along Golden Grove Road, The Grove 

Way and Yatala Vale Road may require temporary relocation. Advance notice of any temporary 

changes will be provided at bus stops and on the Adelaide Metro website (www.adelaidemetro.com.au) 

when required.  

 

For real time roadwork information download the AddInsight app for Apple or Android or visit the 

Traffic SA website at www.traffic.sa.gov.au  

 

Pedestrians are requested to observe signage of path closures and advised not to enter areas fenced 

off for project works. 

 

Stage Two of the project will support around 70 full time equivalent jobs per year over the life of the 

project. 

Christmas/New Year: The Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project roadworks will take a short break 

from 23rd December 2020 to early January 2021 with no major construction works planned to be 

undertaken during this time. However, if an emergency arises there may be works during the public 

holidays. The project information line will remain operational during the break.  

Further information: If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project 

team, please call 1300 794 880 or email: dit.ggrup@sa.gov.au. To register for project updates or to 

find out more information, please visit: www.dit.sa.gov.au/golden_grove_road_upgrade  

 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation while these works are being undertaken.  

 

Kind Regards  

Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project Team  

http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/golden_grove_road_upgrade
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